
From: Surman, Ned
Sent: 6/9/2015 7:59:27 AM
To: Haley, Nikki
Cc: 
Subject: FW: Board of Visitor Special Appeal - Cadet Andrew Surman

My apologies for he misspelled email….

 

Edward Surman

 

Sent: Tuesday, June 09, 2015 7:54 AM
To: 'pat.kinard@citadel.edu'
Cc: 'jsams@citadel.edu'; 'nikihaley@gov.sc.gov'; 'mspearman@ed.sc.gov'; 
'bob.sberna@citadel.edu'; 'tskardon@citadel.edu'; 'epaluso@citadel.edu'; 
'steve@schmutzlaw.com'; 'jmahaney@mrmbw.com'
Subject: FW: Board of Visitor Special Appeal - Cadet Andrew Surman

 

Pat,

 

My apologies for not including you on the previous email. I want to adhere to the 
proper protocol.

 

Please consider my request to meet with the Board of Visitors.

 

This meeting is on my behalf, with regards to my son.  Let’s make sure that is 
clear. I, Edward Boyer Surman, am making the request… not Andrew.

 

I am going on the record for this request.  

 

I also wanted to include the College Response and Information from the 
Commandant.



 

The College Response is beyond words with regards to the comments from Lt. 
Col. Robert Sberna.  “No Merit” ….”illogical” – pg. 7 #7.

 

School officials “cover up” a Felony Assault on Campus>>>…. And I am 
illogical?

 

Oral Testimony from a Public Safety Officer has “more merit” than the facts of 
the case?.....Page 6 Second Response. And I am Illogical?

 

The most important information and facts are improperly dismissed by the term 
“no merit”.

 

Once again, I am looking forward to a favorable response for a meeting with the 
Board of Visitors.

 

 

Respectfully,

 

Edward Boyer Surman  - The Citadel ‘80

 

 

 

From: Surman, Ned 
Sent: Monday, June 08, 2015 6:09 PM
To: 'wsteele@citadel.edu'; 'dgoff@citadel.edu'; 'allisondeanlove@citadel.edu'; 
'pricef@citadel.edu'; 'jsams@citadel.edu'; 'thooper@citadel.edu'; 
'pmccoy@citadel.edu'; 'glapoint@citadel.edu'; 'myerss@citadel.edu'; 'mharrin1



@citadel.edu'; 'nikkihaley@gov.sc.gov'; 'blivingston@gregoryelectric.com'; 
'mspearman@ed.sc.gov'
Cc: tskardon@citadel.edu <mailto:tskardon@citadel.edu>; epaluso@citadel.edu 
<mailto:epaluso@citadel.edu>; Bob.sberna@citadel.edu 
<mailto:Bob.sberna@citadel.edu>; Mark R. Whittington - The Citadel 
(mwhittin@citadel.edu <mailto:mwhittin@citadel.edu>); jelrod@citadel.edu 
<mailto:jelrod@citadel.edu>; steve@schmutzlaw.com 
<mailto:steve@schmutzlaw.com>; jmahaney@mrmbw.com 
<mailto:jmahaney@mrmbw.com>
Subject: Board of Visitor Special Appeal - Cadet Andrew Surman

 

 

Distinguished Members of The Citadel Board of Visitors:

 

Many of you BOV Members did not have the opportunity to read the appeal on 
this case. Here it is. And this is just the Appeal. (exhibits not included but 
available)

 

This entire case and situation has been handled in the most unprofessional 
manner I have ever witnessed.

 

As an Alumni myself, I was taken back with the way I was treated by the 
Commandants Board. All communication has been “spotty” at best.

 

At least you (BOV) should be willing to hear from the victim in this case….my 
son, Cadet Andrew Boyer Surman.

 

If you read  the charges and the responses……you will see he had nothing to do 
with the charges against him. He denies having any involvement and those are 
the facts.  

 

I question how the College Response was even derived?  Information was again, 


